


6. How do you raise funds?  Self-Help for the Elderly utilizes various strategies and
methods such as monthly events, along with institutional and individual fundraising on
a regular basis.

7. How many employees does your organization have? At the moment our agency has 386
active employees.

8. What steps has your organization taken to address budget impacts due to COVID-19?
Our agency has applied for the Payroll Protection Program from the Small Business
Administration and received funding to cover staff salaries during the COVID-19
pandemic. These funds will be expiring soon because of the 24-week durational limit.
We have and will continue to explore institutional and individual fundraising
opportunities to continue supporting agency operations.

9. Describe the impacts of the COVID 19 pandemic on your organization, specifically, what
are the financial impacts?  Because of the COVID-19 pandemic response and recovery
costs, the counties where Self-Help for the Elderly operate our programs and services are
facing significant and unprecedented budget shortfalls that may drastically reduce or
eliminate some of our agency’s services contracts with them possibly over the next 3
years. We are actively seeking new ways to fund-raise virtually because we’ve had to
cancel all fundraising events scheduled for this year due to social distancing
requirements. Given the financial impact of COVID-19 pandemic on our individual
donors, they may be unable to sustain their giving levels from prior years.

10. For what purposes would this grant be used and how would it would benefit your
organization and customers?  To support additional staffing and other operational costs
related to provision of emergency meal services in response to increased community
need due to COVID-19. This grant would help us to mitigate our agency’s budget
shortfall anticipated for the current fiscal year so that we may be able to sustain some of
our essential operations, retain staffing, and provide essential services to meet increased
community need such as meals to the most vulnerable seniors who are unable to access
food during the COVID-19 pandemic or must shelter-in-place for their safety and
health.

11. Any other information you would like the Council Committee to consider?  Self-Help for
the Elderly is a non-profit organization founded in 1966 as a “War on Poverty Program.”
Today we serve over 40,000 older adults and adult with disabilities annually in San
Francisco, San Mateo, Santa Clara, Alameda, and Contra Costa counties. We have over
54 years of experience in serving Bay Area seniors and adults with disabilities through
our wide range of services such as Social Services; Adult Day Services; Congregate and
Home-delivered Meals; Job Training and Placement; Home Care and Hospice; Housing
Services; Health Insurance Counseling & Advocacy Program; and Technology Training.
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